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Drama Festival 

Congratulations to both our Drama Groups – they were spectacular at 
NIDA. Their performance on stage and their behaviour were outstand-
ing.  Thank you Mrs Smith and Miss Lloyd for your dedication to this 
wonderful experience and for sharing your creativity and talents with 
our children. Once again I was very proud to be part of Berowra Public 
School. 
 

Open Day 
Education Week is a time to not only acknowledge the outstanding work that occurs in each classroom each 
day but is also a time to reflect on our school’s growth and achievements in the past year.  I continue to be 
extremely proud of the work staff and students do to create quality learning opportunities that make our 
school an outstanding educational environment.  
The extra effort and commitment from all at Berowra resulted in the wonderful events on Tuesday 1st August.  
Thank you to teachers, parents and students for making Education Open Day a true celebration of success and 
enrichment.  The concert was amazing; so much creativity and richness in all the performances.  Thank you to 
our dedicated staff, all of whom worked tirelessly, during the first two weeks of term, ensuring all children 
shone.  Thank you to Mrs Withford for leading and organising this amazing event!   
 

External Validation 
Once every five years each school undergoes an external validation of the evidence of the school’s assessment 
of progress by an independent panel comprising of two principals from other schools. 
Berowra was ‘lucky enough’ to be selected this year.   
Our teachers have worked tirelessly to produce our ‘Validation Booklet’.  This submission includes annotated 
evidence of our ‘excellence’.   
Thursday, 17th August is our day that the independent panel will meet with our Validation Committee.  This 
panel will discuss our submission and then they will prepare a report to indicate whether the evidence we 
have provided supports the judgements we have made. We should receive this report two weeks after their 
visit.  I will let you know how we go!  I will also table our booklet at the P&C Meeting next Wednesday. 
 

Bullying 
There have been a few incidents in the school lately of children being continually unkind to other children.  
This is bullying!  
Bullying repeated verbal, physical, social or psychological behaviour that is harmful and involves the misuse of 
power by an individual or group towards one or more persons. 
Berowra PS is committed to creating a safe and caring environment in which all students can achieve success, 
socially as well as academically.  We do not tolerate bullying or harassment.  Any bullying incident which 
comes to our attention is dealt with immediately and according to our anti-bullying policy. 
Unfortunately children are not telling anyone that this is happening.  We regularly remind students to report 
any incidents and we encourage parents to contact the school as soon as they become aware of any bullying 
incident. 

Early intervention is often the key to a successful resolution. 

ENROL NOW FOR KINDERGARTEN 2018ENROL NOW FOR KINDERGARTEN 2018ENROL NOW FOR KINDERGARTEN 2018   
 
Enrolments for Kindergarten are well underway. 
 

If your child or you know of a child ready to start school next year make sure they are enrolled.   
 

Beginners Group starts week 2 next term and Kindergarten Orientation Day is on Thursday 23th 
November. 
 

For more information contact the school office on 9456 1319.  
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Uniform 
Please ensure your child/ren is wearing the correct uniform to school.  I have noticed many children wearing 
black vans or sneakers to school.  These are not part of the school uniform and are unsafe to run around the 
playground in.  This type of footwear does not give any support to their ankles and we have had many   
twisted ankles due to children wearing these shoes.  Please ensure your child is wearing correct footwear to 
school. 
As your child’s hair grows it needs to be tied up neatly.   
 

Attendance 
Did you know that if your child misses as few as eight days in a school term, by the end of primary school 
they will have missed a whole year of education?  
By law, you are required to send your child to school every day.  If your child has to be away from school for 
any reason, please send a signed note explaining the reason for the absence, as soon as possible.  You do 
not need to call the school every day.  If your child arrives at school late, or needs to leave early, you will 
need to go to the office to sign your child in or out.  
If you’re having problems getting your child to attend school regularly and on time, please talk to your 
child’s teacher or principal.  
 

Di Bower 

Principal   

 

Drama News  -  On Thursday evening 27th July our Junior and Senior Drama Groups travelled by bus to 

perform at NIDA in Kensington.  It was a wonderful evening of dramatic entertainment from 16 primary and 
high schools.  Our performers did us proud!  There was great excitement back stage as they waited in       
anticipation for their turn "to shine".  For children so young to perform in front of an audience of nearly 300 
people is a great experience and they rose admirably to the occasion. They are all growing in dramatic     
ability, self confidence, self esteem, co-operation, speech and voice clarity and projection and overall just 
having FUN! 
Thank you parents and family for supporting drama in our school and for all your encouragement of us and 
the children. 
We will now begin rehearsals for new plays for 
our MADD (Music, Dance and Drama) concert 
on Monday evening 23rd October. 
 
Dramatically yours 
Jennie Smith and Brittani Lloyd 

 
 
 
 
 
Senior and Junior Drama Groups  
in action 

 



 

Page 3 

 
Breakfast Club update  
Breakfast Club runs from 8.50-9.10am every morning in the foyer.  We have lots of thank yous to make!   
First to Mrs Grenfell of Wise Monkey Café for her generous donation of honey and muffins.  Also to all the  
other parents who regularly donate bread and spreads.  Thirdly to Baker’s Delight for their continued support 
through bread donations.  A big last thank you to Saxon W and Lincoln V for painting our breakfast Club    
workbench over the school holiday.  It looks fantastic! 
 
Rebecca Walton 
Breakfast Club coordinator 
 

Library News  -  Book Fair 
A huge THANK YOU to all the parents, grandparents and friends who so generously supported our Book Fair 
this year. Our school receives a 20% commission on all sales, plus about 10 free books for having the Fair.  As 
we sold about $3,850 worth of books we will soon have over $700 to spend on resources for the library and 
classrooms.  Thank you one and all, it was a tremendous effort!  Special thank you to our helpers on the day, 
we could not do it without you! 
More thanks are needed for the wonderful, generous response we had to our "Donations to the Library" table.  
We received 50 books, chosen by the children and families.  These books will have your child's name printed 
on a book plate in the front of the book and your child will be the first to borrow it.  Before that happens 
though, the books will have to be accessioned and covered so please be patient.  Your children will receive 
their books as soon as possible.  
 
Our library is gradually being updated to include more flexible seating and spaces for the children to relax,   
explore, use technology, to create, read and be inspired.  Parents are welcome to visit the library, see your  
children's creative efforts and view our "work in progress”. 
 

Book Week : Escape to Everywhere 
We will celebrate Book Week during 21st to 25th August.  The theme this year is ‘Escape to Everywhere’.    
During Library lessons we will be reading books shortlisted for the book of the year awards and exploring the 
theme in a variety of ways. 
 
Dress Up and Book Parade Day  -  Wednesday 23rd August from 11am    
On this day students are asked to dress as a favourite book character or in keeping with our theme ‘Escape to 
Everywhere’ (eg Fantasy Land, overseas country, Lego land ……. the possibilities are endless).  
Morning tea, where tea/coffee and cakes are available to purchase, begins at 11am.  
Our Book Parade will take place in the hall after morning 
tea. Parents, grandparents, caregivers and friends are most 
welcome to come along to watch.   
A sausage sizzle lunch will be available to purchase after the 
parade at approx. 1.00pm.  $3.00 each, no need to pre-
order, just come with correct money please. 
After lunch children will then be formed into mixed groups 
for the must loved Trivia Competition. What a fun filled day! 
The Children’s Book Council of Australia (CBCA) is the      
organisation responsible for running Book Week each year.  
The winners from the five categories receive Book of the 
Year awards.  It is well worth having a look at the CBCA 
website to see what has been shortlisted this year at 
www.cbca.org.au. 
 
Jennie Smith 
Librarian 
 
 
 

Class Awards 

Week 2 and 3 term3 

KY Beau D, Alaura L 

1D Kaelan J, Gabi W 

1S Tasha V, Eric M, Jack Mc 

1T Ruby N, Xavier A, Ruby P, Luke V,  
Minh TT Oliver H, Atoosa A, Sophia D 

2C Cristiano D, Lara S, Anouk D, Harry C 

3A Marcus Z, Tanya P, Amelie P 

4P Kiara B, Emily C, Tyler G 

5/6B Megan W, Jensen G, Daniel L 

5/6K Bradley P, Emalee P, Mischa M 
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It has come to our attention that some parents are not using the ‘Drop-off / Pick-up Zones’ correctly. 
This zone is a “No Parking” zone meaning if you leave your car or even park for more than 2 minutes, the 
council rangers can fine you. 
The drop off / pick up zone is designed with child safety in mind, not for the convenience of parents.     
Parking is available further down Hillcrest Rd, in Balaclava Rd, Rosslyn St, High St and Berowra Waters Rd.  

 

Does your child require medication during the school day? 
 
If your child needs to take any prescribed medication during school time, the office can  
administer it for you. 
The medication must be handed into the office in the morning together with a completed 
‘Medication Request Form’.  This form can be located on our website under ‘Our School’ 
tab then ‘Missed a Note?’ or completed at the office. 
Only prescribed medication in original packaging can be accepted or over the counter    
medication with a doctor’s note. 
Please do not give medication to children to self administer during the day for 
their safety and the safety of other children. 
The only exception is Ventolin for asthma. 
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Don’t forget The Crest is also available on the school 
website:  
 www.berowra-p.schools.nsw.edu.au  
Click on the Newsletter tab. 

Parent Online Payments can also be made from the BPS 
website using the  
‘Make a payment’ tab. 

Upcoming Events 

AUGUST 

Mon 14 Kindy Teddy Bears Picnic excursion 

Tues 15 UNSW Maths 
Student Parliament mufti day 

21-25 Book Week 

Tues 22 Fathers Day stall 
Choir rehearsal at Waitara PS 

Fri 25 Zone Athletics Carnival 

28-30 Stage 3 Canberra excursion 

SEPTEMBER 

Fri 1 Fathers Day breakfast 
BPS Disco 

Mon 4 Music Festival matinee performance, Hornsby RSL 

Tues 5 Festival of Instrumental Music Opera House perf. 

Wed 6 Music Festival evening performance 

Thurs 7 End of term dance performance 

Mon 11 Area Athletics Carnival 

Tues 12 State Dance Festival at Seymour Centre 

Fri 15 Musica concert at Berowra Community Centre 

18-20 Year 4 Broken Bay camp 

Fri 22 Last day of term 3 

OCTOBER 

Mon 9 Staff and students return for term 4 
School Spectacular rehearsal at Homebush 

Fri 13 Kindergarten commence gymnastics on Fridays 

16-18 Year 3 Gibberagong Camp 

Sat 21 Family Portrait 

Mon 23 MaDD Night performance-Music Dance and Drama 

Tues 24 Student Parliament Mufti Day 

Thurs 26 School Spectacular rehearsal 

Fri 27 BPS Disco 

 

THANK YOU 
 

Thank you to everyone who has paid 
for their children’s classroom resources 
(student pack) as well as the voluntary 
school contribution.  
 

Every student received a student pack 
which could consist of things such as :- 
Mathletic, Spellodrome and Reading 
Egg licences, exercise books, scrap 
books, school magazine or show me 
student whiteboards and markers.   
Every school year is different.  
 

These resources are used in the class-
room every day by your children and we 
appreciate your help. 
 

If you are unsure if you have paid for 
the student pack or school contribution, 
or any of the extra curricular or excur-
sions please contact the school office. 
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INTERSCHOOL SPORT INTERSCHOOL SPORT   
  

  

Semi Final      PSSA Junior FootballSemi Final      PSSA Junior Football  
  

Friday 11th August            Friday 11th August            games starts at 1.20pmgames starts at 1.20pm  
  atat  

  Montview OvalMontview Oval  ……….……….  Parent transport arrangedParent transport arranged  

  Field 9 Field 9   

  

PSSA AFLPSSA AFL  
always at always at   

Foxglove Oval at 12.30pmFoxglove Oval at 12.30pm  

Our school is holding a 
 

GREAT STORY SWAP 
 
For the Indigenous Literacy Foundation! 
 
In conjunction with the ‘Book Parade’ day in week 6, our school is holding a Great Story 
Swap on Wednesday 23

rd
 August 2017 to support the Indigenous Literacy Foundation (ILF).    

 
The ILF will use these funds to provide books, literacy resources and community programs to children and families 
in remote Indigenous communities across Australia.  Over the past few years, with the support of many schools, 
they have sent more than 200,000 new books to over 250 remote communities nationally.  
 
To take part we are encouraging children to tell a story in class about the character that they are dressed as on the 
book parade day. They can also bring along the book to encourage other children to go out and read it. Teachers 
will allocate time throughout the day so that the children can ‘swap stories’ about the book their character is from 
and share these with their class. Children can also share other stories from other books they have read if need be. 
 

Please support us and the ILF by bringing in a gold coin donation on Wednesday 23
rd

 August to 

raise funds for this fantastic cause. 
 
We appreciate your support.  
 
Di Bower 
Principal 
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MAKING SCHOOL PAYMENTS 
 

Please note that money collection days at Berowra Public School are  
Tuesdays and Thursdays only. 

 
For security of payments it would be appreciated if money only be sent to school on these days 
in a signed payment envelope, not plastic bags. This includes any payments for the choir, drama, 
sport or extra curricular activities. 
 

We have only two days a week allocated to receipt money so please remind your child to give it 
to their teacher in the morning as receipting and banking are completed during the day.   
Correct money is appreciated as the office is unable to hold change. 
 

Please do not hand payments into the office after school.  
Handing money into the office after banking has been completed may result in confusion for the 
teacher and your child’s name not marked off as having paid for an excursion, sport or an       
activities. 
 

Any payments for the P&C or Support Group fundraisers and the canteen special lunch days can 
also be handed to the class teacher, but please include these in separate envelopes and with 
separate payment.  Do not include with school payments. 
 

You can make multiple payments for multiple students with the one cheque or credit card if you 
like.  Just make sure all details are included and permission is forwarded. 
 

Don’t forget that you can also pay online.  However, signed permission envelopes are still       
required to go to the teacher for excursion. Just mark on it that you paid online.  
Please also be aware that when using the Westpac Parent Online Payment system, all payments 
processed after 6pm will not be seen at the school until the second business day eg payments 
made after 6pm on Monday evening will be on the Westpac report on Wednesday morning, 
payments made after 6pm Friday will be seen on Tuesday morning. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation. 

BORROWED CLOTHING 
 

From time to time students need to have a change of clothes during the day.   
The office holds a small amount of clothing which we lend to the students. 

If your child has come home with different clothes and a note from us, please wash the items 
and return them to the school office, or classroom, as soon as possible so they will be availa-
ble for use again.  
To assist with this process it would be helpful if Kindy parents packed spare underwear in 
their child’s school bag. 
 
Thank you 
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Any amount of time on a Wednesday, Thursday or Friday that you can spare would be 
greatly appreciated.  Lunch provided. 

 
Call Teresa on 0402 855 941, see her in the canteen any Wednesday, Thursday or     

Friday between 9.00am - 2.30pm or leave your details at the office. 
 

The children love seeing mum, dad, grandma or nana helping out at the canteen.  

 

Berowra Beginners Group for Kindergarten 2018 
 
Berowra Beginners Group is for those children who will be attending Kindergarten at this school next 
year.  This has proven to be a most beneficial orientation program to the school. 
 
Session will be one morning a week for three weeks between 16th October until 3rd November 2017.  
Your child has a choice of attending Monday, Tuesday or Thursday.  The sessions start at 9.30am and 
finish at 11.10am. 
 
Please complete the below form and return to the school office by Friday 18th August. Cost is $45.00. 
 
Kindergarten Orientation Day is Thursday 23rd November 2017 from 10.00am to 11.15am. 



 

Page 9 

MindQuest 2017 
 

Glenwood High School 

Cnr Forman Ave & Glenwood Park Dr 

Glenwood 2768 
 

Saturday 9th & Sunday 10th September 2017 
 

For Gifted & Talented Primary Students Years 1-6 
 

Students can participate in over 36 exciting, fast paced courses in the two day program, including 

chemistry, earth sciences, drama, lego robotics, chemistry and much more. 

The cost of the weekend is $195 (including GST). 

 

It is anticipated that many of the courses will be full before the closing date so send your  

applications in early to avoid disappointment.  

 

Entry forms and information available at BPS school office  

or call Shelagh 02 4232 2494 

 

Closing Date Friday 14th August 2017 



 

Page 10 



 

Page 11 



 

Page 12 

Disclaimer:    Advertisements placed in 

THE CREST do not reflect an endorsement 

or otherwise by Berowra Public School of 

that product or service.   

Information in the advertisement is entirely 

the responsibility of the advertiser.  
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MOBILE PHONES AT 
SCHOOL 

 

Parents and students are  
reminded that mobile phones 
are not to be brought to school except in       
exceptional circumstances. 
 

Then the mobile phone must be left at the 
school office before school and collected 
at the end of the school day. 
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What is self esteem? 
 

Self esteem is about feeling good and feeling worthwhile as a person. Self esteem is important for 
everyone.   For all children self esteem develops as they manage school learning tasks, how they 
look, how they make friends and how they achieve in extracurricular activities. Positive self esteem 
enables children to try different things without too much fear of failing, to make new friends and to 
deal with problems they may encounter. If children receive encouragement and help to achieve, 
and they succeed, their self esteem will grow.  
 
Children with high self esteem tend to have the following characteristics:  

 They have the ability to be creative.  

 They are more likely to be active in social groups.  

 They are less likely to have fears, self-doubts and ambivalence.  

 They are more likely to set and achieve realistic personal goals.  

 They are more likely to accept differences between themselves and other people and still 
feel positive about themselves.  

 
Stress at home such as parents fighting, problems at school including being bullied, not having 
friends or having trouble with school work, can all affect a child’s self esteem.  
Building your child’s self esteem  
Here are a few things that you as a parent can do to help foster and nurture your child’s self es-
teem:  

 Start by being a good role model.  

 Self esteem is contagious. The more positive parents and carers, the more positive the 
child’s self esteem will be, so remember to look after your own self esteem.  

 Be careful not to base your expectations of your child on your own unfulfilled desires.  
 
Show your child how much you care about them.  
Show that you care with actions and words. Tell your child every day that you love them and give 
them lots of smiles, hugs, winks, etc.  

Spend time together and share your child’s favourite activities.  

Don’t compare your child with other children.  

Don’t ignore your child when they talk to you or try to show you something.  
Use words that help to build self esteem e.g. “that was an excellent idea”, “thank you for your 
help”, etc.  

Don’t use criticising messages that damage self esteem e.g. you are … lazy, untidy, a nuisance, an-
noying, stupid, etc.  

Attend your child’s school and extra curricular activities e.g. sport, Parent’s Day, award ceremonies, 
concerts, picnics.  

Praise your child for the specific behaviour that you like e.g. “You have done a great job picking up 
all your toys”, Thanks for setting the table when I asked”.  

Recognise efforts and improvements as they happen rather than waiting for the completed task.  

Promote positive self talk and ask your child to talk about their accomplishments e.g. “How did you 
do that?”, “What did you do that was different?”, “How did you make that great colour?”  
 
Help your child set goals that are realistic.  
Listen to your child’s point of view and help them to identify their strengths and desires.  

Help your child find hobbies they are interested in and enjoy e.g. sport, collecting rocks, catching 
bugs.  
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Celebrate your child’s successes and achievements.  
 
Give your child freedom to make choices and to make mistakes.  
Allow your child to make age appropriate choices and provide the opportunity for them to experi-
ment and learn in non threatening situations.  

Discuss problems without placing blame and help your child develop problem solving skills. These 
skills will help them learn to manage for themselves, try again and allow them to develop further.  
 
 
Support your child with their schoolwork, it is their work.  
A good relationship between home and school is important, so talk to your child’s teacher if you 
have concerns with your child’s progress.  

Break down homework tasks into smaller and easier steps if your child seeks your help.  
 
Encourage responsibility and cooperation.  
Provide your child with the opportunity to help with age appropriate chores around the house e.g. 
feeding the pet; keeping their belongings tidy, setting the table for meals.  

Don’t do for your child what they can do for themselves.  
 
Involve your child in their wider family, culture and community.  
Help your child get to know their family and their family history.  
Help your child develop tolerance and acceptance towards those with different values and back-
grounds.  

Consider family involvement in special interest groups, church activities, sporting clubs and volun-
teer work.  
 
Keep your sense of humour. Encourage your child to see the funny side of things. Laugh with them 
not at them.  
Encourage your child to make friends. Take time to get to know your child’s friends and make them 
feel welcome in your home.  
 
 

Helping your child choose right from wrong 

How do you raise ethically aware children? In this audio discussion, Dr Simon Longstaff from the St 
James Ethics Centre explains some ideas to James O'Loghlin.  
Find out more: 
 http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/wellbeing/development/helping-your-child-choose-right-from-
wrong 
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